PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT

COMMITTEE MEETING

May 21, 2018
Chairman Tesoriero called the meeting to order at 7:59 p.m. in the 2nd floor Common Council Chambers of City Hall.   

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Councilor Tesoriero, Councilor Corradino and Councilor McBrearty. 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Councilor DeMassi; Councilor Hill; Councilor Wilmott; Councilor Gosek; William Barlow, Mayor; Nancy Sterio, Personnel Director; Kevin Caraccioli, City Attorney; Deborah Coad, City Chamberlain; and Tom Reynolds, Assistant City Attorney.
MEDIA PRESENT:  Steve Yablonski, Oswego Daily News; Benjamin Kail, Palladium Times.

A motion to approve the minutes of May 7, 2018 was made by Councilor Corradino and seconded by Councilor McBrearty; minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.
I. OLD BUSINESS:
 There was no old business.
II. NEW BUSINESS:

Authorization:

1. The City Clerk’s Office has received a request from David Thompson, owner of Gibby’s Irish Pub, located at 8 West Second Street, for a waiver of the Noise Ordinance in order to have outdoor performances during the summer months of May through September 2018.  Councilor Tesoriero read an attachment that stated a request for a variance of the noise ordinance on Thursday, Friday and Saturday nights from May through September for outdoor musical performances.  He said Thursday night music will be played until 11:00 p.m. and Friday and Saturday until 12:00 a.m.  He said during Harborfest they would like performances until 2:00 a.m.  Mr. Thompson said this is his sixth or seventh year having this and there has never been a complaint.  He said Thursday is new and he is asking just in case someone would like to play.  Councilor Tesoriero said he verified that there have been no complaints.
COMMITTEE DECISION:  Councilor McBrearty made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting approval for a waiver of the Noise Ordinance in order to have outdoor performances during the summer months of May through September 2018 at Gibby’s Irish Pub. Councilor Corradino seconded the motion, unanimous approval.  
THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

2. The City Clerk’s Office has received a request from Kristen DeSantis of The Sting of Oswego, Inc., located at 49 West Bridge Street, for a waiver of the Noise Ordinance in order to host live acoustic music (2 piece sets) on the patio of their establishment periodically during the summer months.  Councilor Tesoriero read a letter from the owner stating they are requesting a music decibel of 85 and they have purchased a decibel meter.  Councilor Corradino said they have come for the past three years with the same request and as far as he knows there have been no issues.  
COMMITTEE DECISION:  Councilor Corradino made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting approval for a waiver of the Noise Ordinance in order to host live acoustic music (2 piece sets) on the patio of The Sting periodically during the summer months. Councilor McBrearty seconded the motion, unanimous approval.  
THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.
3. The City has received a request from The Office Tavern, located at 11 West Seneca Street, for a waiver of the Noise Ordinance in order to host live music on the outdoor patio Wednesday through Sunday from 6:00 p.m. to 2:00 a.m. from May through September. Councilor Tesoriero said this is an add-on.  He said without having public knowledge of this and due to the late nature he thinks they should table this.  The owner of The Office Tavern said they want to have acoustic music.  Councilor McBrearty said Wednesday through Sunday until 2:00 a.m. is a little excessive.  Councilor Tesoriero suggested he tweak the times and come back.  Councilor McBrearty said work nights should probably be only until 11:00 p.m.  Councilor Corradino said they are close to the residential section so he should come back with revised times.
COMMITTEE DECISION:  Councilor McBrearty made a motion to table this item. Councilor Corradino seconded the motion, unanimous approval.  
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 8:09 p.m. by Councilor McBrearty.  A second was made by Councilor Corradino, and was unanimously approved.
Respectfully Submitted,

Mary M. Annal
Recording Secretary
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